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News update 

Ecumenical Accompanier attacked by settler in Hebron

On Friday 23 June, a female settler in the Tel Rumeida district of Hebron attacked Duduzile Masango, a South African Ecumenical Accompanier (EA) who is part of a team of four EAs currently based in Hebron. An elderly settler woman attacked Duduzile by pulling a towel tightly around her head. It is not known if the woman intended to suffocate her, but the EA had difficulty breathing. Stones were also thrown at Masango and four other internationals who were with her. The incident left her shaken and she later received medical treatment. 

Although a soldier was standing next to the group of volunteers, he did not act to stop the attack. 
Rifat Kassis, EAPPI International Programme Coordinator, stated: "This is just one in a long line of incidents targeting internationals in Hebron. The WCC continues to advocate that all settlers in Hebron be withdrawn and settler-occupied properties be returned to their Palestinian owners. A letter was sent to the Israeli ambassador in Switzerland in April, following similar incidents. It requested appropriate actions by the Israeli authorities and law enforcement agencies to stop this behaviour toward Palestinians and internationals.” 
For the full press release, go to: www.eappi.org (News and Updates).  
WCC says ‘International Community Must Act Boldly to Stop Vicious Cycle of Violence’

"Deeply distressed" by the current escalation of the Israel/Palestine conflict, World Council of Churches (WCC) general secretary Rev. Dr Samuel Kobia called on the international community "to take bold and novel actions to uphold international law and break the vicious cycle of violence" in the region. 
For the full statement, please go to: http://www.oikoumene.org/en/home.html 
New publication!


The EAPPI has published a new booklet, covering the World Council of Churches Theological Reflection on Accompaniment which took place last Autumn. The 170 page document covers speeches from the conference, an overview of the conclusions of the conference, as well as a range of reflections from Ecumenical Accompaniers and local partners who have been accompanied by us over the past four years. 

For copies of the booklet, please email: eappi-co@wcc-coe.org 

For copies of our magazine, ChainReaction, EAPPI leaflets, or the EAPPI DVD, please contact: eappi-co@wcc-coe.org or to view our magazine online, go to: www.eappi.org (‘Documents’). 
For copies of ‘Living with Settlers’, a new booklet on the issue of settlers in Yanoun in the northern West Bank, please contact: anne.veiteberg@nca.no 
New articles

For the latest articles by the 17th group of EAs, please visit our website: www.eappi.org (Accompaniers Reports). 
Around the EAPPI placements this month 
Earlier in June, the 17th team of Ecumenical Accompaniers participated in their Israeli exposure week which included a visit to the Yad Vashem Holocaust memorial, a visit to a synagogue and to the Kfar Etzion settlement, as well as Kibbutz Mishmar Ha'emek, and presentations by Breaking the Silence, the Parents Circle and Dr. Ilan Pappe, University of Haifa. 
Tulkarem 

The team in Tulkarem has been monitoring gates in the Separation Barrier and checkpoints, in connection with the ICRC, accompanying social workers of the YMCA when they visit families in crisis and being present in the Tulkarem refugee camp. The team has observed that farmers who need to access their land through the agricultural gates have not been getting their permits renewed. A new initiative has begun with the Dar Qandeel youth centre, involving young people helping to clean up the city. 
Hebron

The school term has now ended so the usual work of accompanying children to Cordoba School has been replaced. The team have been with working with children in the Old City of Hebron, during summer camps, accompanying students at the main checkpoint into the Tel Rumeida district as they have been getting to their final exams, and accompanying the transportation of medical supplies from Ramallah to Hebron. 

Bethlehem

The Bethlehem team monitor the ‘Bethlehem 300’ checkpoint each morning when it opens for scores of workers who need to access Jerusalem. They have reported that more and more people access this checkpoint each day as the Wall closes in around the Bethlehem villages. Passage through the checkpoint for the approximately 700 workers is extremely unpredicatable. The EAs are also present in the villages of Al-Walaja and Nu’aman and have accompanied children through checkpoints who have been attending their final exams. 

Jayyous

The team in Jayyous continue to monitor the gates in the Separation Barrier. It is believed that Gate 25, in the village itself will soon be closed, and farmers will have to access via a gate in the next village. They have also begun accompanying farmers who need to renew their permits in order to access their land. 
Jerusalem 

The Jerusalem team have been monitoring the Za’ayem checkpoint in East Jerusalem, and accompanying the Augusta Victoria bus as it goes through the checkpoint. They have been giving English conversation  classes in Al-Azariya in East Jerusalem, as well as being present in the village of Nuaman. 

Yanoun 

The Ecumenical Accompaniers continue their presence in Yanoun and have also been present in the neighbouring villages of Salem, Beit Furik and Qabalan. 

*** Do you know someone who would like to be added to our mailing list? ***

Please contact: eappi-co@wcc-coe.org indicating if you would like to receive the newsletter or magazine, or both.
*******************************************************************
The Ecumenical Accompaniment Programme in Palestine and Israel (EAPPI) supports Palestinians and Israelis working for peace by monitoring and reporting violations of human rights and international humanitarian law, offering protection by accompanying local communities in daily activities, and by advocating with churches for a peaceful end to the Occupation. The programme, which began in 2002, is coordinated by the World Council of Churches (WCC). The WCC is a fellowship of 347 churches, in more than 100 countries in all continents from virtually all Christian traditions. Its office is in Geneva, Switzerland.
For more information on the WCC: www.wcc-coe.org
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